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Dear members, 

 

I hope that 2024, the Year of the Blue Dragon, will be a landmark year in the 

substantial building of Cheon Il Guk. May we all heed the words of the True Mother, 

and shed all negativity to embark on a fresh start. 

 

The year 2023 was a time to deeply appreciate the miraculous golden age led by the 

True Mother. The Korean Family Federation has diligently sought unity with Cheonshim Won, inspired 

by the True Mother's teachings to grow in spirit and truth. Our church is witnessing a new rebirth, 

energized by the active participation of staff and members in vigils at Cheonshim Won and the significant 

events at the HJ Heaven and Earth CheonBo Training Center. We are seeing the spiritual and physical 

healing of our members through the liberation of central spirits. 

 

Building on this foundation, we continue to nurture and educate new members, ensuring the church's 

growth through witnessing. We are offering educational opportunities to acquaint new members with the 

teachings and life of the True Parents. This includes the Yongpyeong Happiness Principle Seminar, the 

Cheonshim Seminar for inheriting Heavenly Fortune, and Pilgrimages to Holy Lands, such as visits to the 

original headquarters. Moreover, to foster a culture of innovation within the church, we support advanced 

degrees for pastors and provide pastoral training courses to enhance preaching and evangelization. 

 

We are laying the groundwork for our youth, the future of Cheon Il Guk, to become deeply rooted in the 

church. This includes appointing young leaders under 40 and implementing various youth support 

policies. 

 

Korean leaders embarked on the Year of the Blue Dragon with a 14-day seminar (February 23 to March 

7) at the HJ Heaven and Earth CheonBo Training Center, likened to the womb of the True Mother. There, 

they delved into the True Parents Theory and experienced spiritual rebirth through vigils in Cheonshim 

Won. This training reinforced our commitment to unite with the True Mother, the Only Begotten 

Daughter, and substantial Holy Spirit. It's essential for revealing the essence of Jesus, for Christianity to 

fulfill its mission, and to welcome the True Mother. At the seminar's conclusion, the True Mother visited 

and prayed for Korea to unite with her and become the joyous homeland of Cheon Il Guk. 

 

Dear members, the True Mother aims to dedicate to God the "Entry into the Cheon Won Gung Cheon Il 

Sanctum" as part of a heavenly unified Korea. It's our duty to proclaim the presence of the Only Begotten 

Daughter during this golden age. As we progress toward the victory of Vision 2025, the Heavenly Korea 

Family Federation is committed to wearing the armor provided by the True Mother and to advancing as 

brave warriors of heaven. Your support and encouragement are invaluable. 

 

Thank you. With love. 

 

 

 


